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06 October 2023 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Import checks and fees for medium-risk goods from the EU, 
Liechtenstein, and Switzerland 

On 29 August 2023, we published the final Border Target Operating Model (TOM) that 

proposes a new approach to sanitary and phytosanitary (“SPS”) controls, applying to 

imports of live animals, animal products, plants and plants products, at the border.   

The United Kingdom will implement the new SPS regime in three major stages, with 

legislation introduced in accordance with the timetable detailed in the final TOM. To deliver 

the second stage, that will come into force on 30 April 2024, we are seeking to introduce 

documentary and risk-based identity and physical checks on medium-risk plants and plant 

products from the EU, Liechtenstein, and Switzerland. We also intend to update fees 

relating to imports of certain goods from Rest of World (RoW) countries in response to a 

change in inspection frequencies for such goods.  

More information, including an outline of legislative changes and the associated fees, is 

provided in the Annex. 

Any comments should be sent to plantpestsrisks@defra.gov.uk by 15 December 2023.  

Comments provided in response to this letter, including personal information, may be made 

available to the public on request, in accordance with the requirements of the Freedom of 

Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and the Environmental information Regulations 2004 (EIRs) 

If you do not wish your response, including your name, contact details and any other 

personal information, to be publicly available, please say so clearly in writing when you send 

your comments. Please note that if your computer automatically includes a confidentiality 

disclaimer, this will not count as a confidentiality request. Please explain why you need to 

keep details confidential. We will take your reasons into account if someone asks for the 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-border-target-operating-model-august-2023?utm_source=Defra&utm_campaign=95c319164b-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2022_03_04_05_04_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_067d4a0b11-95c319164b-474697451
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information under freedom of information legislation. However, we cannot guarantee that we 

will always be able to keep those details confidential. 

Yours faithfully 

Richard McIntosh 
Assistant Chief Plant Health Officer 
Defra 
T: +44 (0)208 026 2396 
M: +44 (0)7767 357817 
richard.mcintosh@defra.gov.uk 
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